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	Minutes of the Meeting of North Baddesley Parish Council held on 

Monday  11th April 2016 at 7.00pm in the Pavilion, Sandy Lane, 

North Baddesley.

Present: Cllr D Knight (Chair), E Cosier, P Darnton, C Hill and J Madden
Absent:  Cllrs P Thompson, Mrs A Tupper and A Warnes
In Attendance:  J Harrington, Parish Clerk (Minutes)

Members of the Public:  None      

	
	
	
	
	

	15-16/0398
15-16/0399
15-16/0400
15-16/0401
15-16/0402

	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Cllrs Thompson and Warnes gave their apologies due to being away.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS/DISPENSATIONS

There were no declarations of interest or dispensations.

POLICE REPORT
There were no Police present.  The Clerk undertook to request a report from the Police 
if they were unable to attend the meeting.
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would request a report from the Police.
Cllr Knight reported that paint had been thrown over a car in Fleming Avenue precinct and 
a tree in the memorial garden at the Recreation Ground had been uprooted.  Both incidents

had been reported to the Police.  A damaged lamp-post on Fleming Avenue precinct had

been reported to TVBC but repairs had not yet been undertaken.  The Clerk to chase.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would contact TVBC concerning the damaged lamp-post. 

OPEN PERIOD

There were no members of the public present.
MINUTES

It was  unanimously resolved that the previous Minutes be accepted as an accurate 

record and were duly signed by the Chairman.  
	
	
	
	
	

	
	MEETING OF 11th APRIL 2016
	    105                 
	
	
	   111
	72
	
	

	15-16/0403
15-16/0404
15-16/0405
15-16/0406
15-16/0407
15-16/0408
	MATTERS ARISING

MOUNTBATTEN PARK (Minute 15-16/0365)

TVBC had rejected a request to release 106 funding to purchase two barbecues on the

grounds that it did not meet the criteria for recreational purposes.  Cllr Knight had

challenged this decision and TVBC had agreed to take it to their next committee meeting.

Cllr Knight to keep members updated.
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN (Minute 15-16/0366)
A meeting between the Neighbourhood Plan Committee and Marianne Piggin last week
had proved very informative.  Marianne had brought a questionnaire that had been used by 

Charlton Parish Council and Cllr Hill had adapted it.  A public meeting to be held next week 

had been advertised on NOBAD’s website.
PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE (Minute 15-16/0367)
The Clerk had attended training to build and maintain a website and asked the

Parish Council how they would like to display information.  It was agreed that

the subject needed to be discussed in more detail and it would be put on the agenda 

for the next planning meeting. 

RESOLVED: that the Website would be an agenda item for the next planning meeting. 
TREEWORKS (Minute 15-16/0368)
All the outstanding treeworks had now been completed.

CYCLEPATH AT SANDY LANE JUNCTION WITH CASTLE LANE

(Minute 15-16/0369)

HCC had replied to Cllr Knight’s concerns regarding the cycleway advising that “Give Way”

markings ought to be present on the cycleway.  The Clerk to insist that these markings

are installed on a health and safety basis, indicating that should a serious accident occur,

HCC would be responsible.

RESOLVED: that the Clerk would request HCC to paint “Give Way” markings onto the 

cycleway where it crosses Sandy Lane.

HIGHWAYS SIGNS (MINUTE 15-16/0370)
The finger had been installed onto the finger post located at the footpath to Baddesley Common.

The Clerk to chase HCC to repair the North Baddesley sign at the Valley Park entrance to the 

village. 
	Action:  Parish Clerk
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	15-16/0409
15-16/0410
15-16/0411
15-16/0412
15-16/0413

15-16/0414

15-16/0415

15-16/0416
	PAVILION PLANS (Minute 15-16/0371)
The noise survey had been done but a report was still awaited.

LEASE FOR SCOUT HUT (Minute 15-16/0372)
Communication from the Scout Association was still awaited.

HOE LANE DEVELOPMENT (Minute 15-16/0374)
A quotation for the cost of supplying and monitoring air pollution tubes was still

awaited.
PUBLIC WORKS LOAN (Minute 15-16/0381)
The Public Works Loan had been paid in full.

BEADLE PUBLISHING DATES (Minute 15-16/0382)
It was agreed that a Notice would go into the June Beadle informing residents of the new

publishing dates and the dates to the end of 2017 would be as follows:  September, November, 
January, April, July, October.  The November edition would be free to advertisers to take 

account of the adjustment in dates.  It was agreed that a review of the delivery areas needed to 
be undertaken and Cllr Hill agreed to put it on the questionnaire for Village Day.  A note would 
go out to all advertisers with the September invoices advising of the changes.

STORM DAMAGE (Minute 15-16/0391)
Works had been undertaken to remove the storm damaged trees at Mountbatten

Park
PARISHIONER OF THE YEAR (Minute 15-16/0392)
A decision was made from the nominations.  Cllr Knight undertook to visit the

nominee to ask whether they would accept the award.  The Clerk to arrange

for the trophy to be engraved and organise a memento for last year’s winner.
RESOLVED:  that Cllr Knight would visit the nominee and the Clerk would sort out

the trophy and the memento.
LIBRARY 

Cllr Hill had obtained 3 quotations for replacing the 3 hot air heaters with 3 radiators and

supplying one extra radiator.  Cllr Hill undertook to email the quotations to all Councillors.
RESOLVED:  that Cllr Hill would email the quotations to all Councillors
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	15-16/0417

15-16/0418

15-16/0419


	The library had done well with donations over the past few months and it was in the 

process of being buddied with Romsey library which  would be taking over the

circulation of books.  Both libraries had agreed to promote each other’s events.

£450 had been raised at the Quiz Night which had been very well attended.  There would

be another Quiz Night and table top sale later in the year and the Library had

secured a stall at Village Day.

Cllr Cosier gave his apologies and left the meeting.

CORRESPONDENCE
LIGHTS IN THOMAS ROAD
HCC had failed to respond to residents’ requests to replace two lights in Thomas Road 
which were not working, claiming it was not their responsibility as the road was privately 
maintained.   The Clerk had asked the Borough Councillors to investigate but to date had 
not received a response.  The Clerk to chase.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would continue to liaise with HCC

and chase the Borough Councillors for a response.

OTHER CORRESPONDENCE

The latest edition of Charles Arnold Baker’s Local Council Administration

was now available – agreed to purchase.

CPRE Newsletter – Spring 2016

Countryside Voice 
HEALTH AND SAFETY/ RISK ASSESSMENT

The fallen trees in Mountbatten Park had been attended to.  The fire extinguishers

at the pavilion had recently been serviced.  There were queries over the servicing

of the fire extinguishers at the library and Cllr Hill undertook to check when they were 
last serviced.

RESOLVED:  that Cllr Hill would check when the fire extinguishers at the library 
were last serviced.


	BLOC
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	15-16/0420

	QUESTIONS/REPORTS FROM MEMBERS PRESENT

Cllr Knight reported that a porch on one of the houses at the new development in 
Baddesley Close had blown down in the recent strong winds.  On investigation it 

appeared to have been held up by only a few screws.  Cllr Knight had reported the

incident to Health and Safety, Radian Housing Association and TVBC  as there could have 

been a serious accident.

The developers had agreed to resurface the road leading into Baddesley Close but

had failed to construct the boardwalk near Drapers where water collected in the winter.

There were issues with an extension and a 30ft barn which had recently been constructed 

in the garden of one of the properties without planning permission.
	Fascia boards
	
	
	
	

	15-16/0421
	APPROVAL OF ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Benica Solutions Ltd – Contractor costs  
	  2340.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	J Harrington – Clerk salary 
	  1916.30
	
	
	
	
	

	
	D Baker – Cleaner salary
	    242.73
	
	
	
	
	

	
	HM Revenue and Customs – Tax/NI
	    722.69 
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Arco Ltd – Car park signs
	      22.63
	
	
	
	
	

	
	HALC – Annual conference
	      75.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Habistore – Hardware items
	      45.15
	
	
	
	
	

	
	J Harrington – New printer
	    299.99
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Wellers Hedleys – Registration of land at Mountbatten Park
	    159.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Arco Ltd – Wheelie bin for Recreation Ground
	      75.60
	
	
	
	
	

	
	NALC – Local Council Review subscription
	      17.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TVBC – Dog bin emptying
	  2750.59
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Foster Tree Care – Treeworks at M park
	    300.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	KR Associates – Noise survey at skatepark
	  1140.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	                                                                                                       TOTAL
	£10,106.68
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Proposed:  Cllr C Hill Seconded:  Cllr  J Madden

	
	
	
	
	
	

	15-16/0422
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS


	
	
	
	
	

	
	16/00712/FULLS
	10 Edwina Close
North Baddesley

	Loft conversion to include dormer windows
No comment
	
	
	
	

	
	16/00734/FULLS
	2 Cerne Close
North Baddesley


	Single storey rear extension
No comment
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	16/00685/FULLS
	23 Crescent Road
North Baddesley


	Proposed single storey side extension for 

disabled owner  No comment
	
	
	
	

	
	16/00606/FULLS
	5 St Andrews Close
North Baddesley
	Two storey rear extension and erect
front dormer window
Objection - Overlooking
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	The meeting closed at  9.40pm
	
	
	
	
	


